



Tento materiál byl vytvořen v rámci projektu Operačního programu Vzdělávání pro konkurenceschopnost.

Projekt MŠMT ČR	EU PENÍZE ŠKOLÁM
Číslo projektu	CZ.1.07/1.4.00/21.2146
Název projektu školy	Inovace ve vzdělávání na naší škole ZŠ Studánka
Klíčová aktivita III/2	Inovace a zkvalitnění výuky prostřednictvím ICT

Sada č. II

Identifikátor DUM: VY_32_INOVACE_SADA II_AJ, DUM 20

Vzdělávací oblast: Jazyk a jazyková komunikace

Vzdělávací obor: Anglický jazyk

Název: Reading comprehension II.

Autor: Mgr. Soňa Jarošová

Stručná anotace: Čtení a porozumění textu, procvičování slovní zásoby

Metodické zhodnocení: Aktivita určená pro žáky devátých ročníků – pilotáž dne 30.5.2011 v 9.C



INVESTICE DO ROZVOJE VZDĚLÁVÁNÍ

Autorem materiálu a všech jeho částí, není-li uvedeno jinak, je Mgr. Soňa Jarošová

DETECTIVE STORY

This year Drake has been very successful in his fight with all the gunmen, gangsters and dangerous gangs. But he knows very well that he has to be ready, such a fight is never-ending! And there are cases when even Drake gets into difficulty . . .



Two weeks ago a gangster called Johnny attacked Drake and locked him in a room from which there seemed to be no possibility of escape.

Let me tell you about this „prison“.

The room has no windows and is lit only by an electric bulb. The door is of massive wood which no one could break down. The only furniture is a small bed, so low that no one can hide under it.

Drake is sitting on his bed and trying to think of how to get out. He's lucky, he isn't tied up. His arms and feet are free. It's great! It'll help him in his plan of escape.



Johnny comes to visit his prisoner, with a revolver in his hand. He is going to finish Drake off once and for all. He opens the door, and thinks he sees Drake lying on the bed, fast asleep.

“I hope you’ re having pleasant dreams, Drake, I’ m afraid they are your last!” he says and fires three times at Drake. But what does it mean? There is no blood, only a lot of dust and feathers.

Johnny rushes over to the bed – and finds that there is only a pillow with Drake’ s coat wrapped round it to make it look like a body

But where is Drake? He isn’ t in the room.



I. Are these sentences true (T) or false (F)? If it is false, write it true

1. Drake was a gangster. /
2. Drake attacked Johnny. /
3. Johnny locked Drake in a room. /
4. There was no possibility to escape. /
5. The room has only a small window. /
6. The room was lit only by a candle. /
7. Drake was hidden under a small bed. /
8. Drake waited for Johnny with a revolver. /
9. Drake wasn't tied up. /
10. When Johnny entered the room, Drake was lying on the bed fast asleep. /
11. Johnny fired three times at Drake. /
12. There was blood everywhere. /

II. Answer the questions (full sentences)

1. Who did Drake fight with?

.....

2. How many days ago was Drake attacked by Johnny?

.....

3. What happened to Drake after that?

.....

4. What kind of furniture was there?

.....

5. How many windows were there?

.....

6. Was Drake tied up?
.....
7. How many times did Johnny fire?
.....
8. Was there any dust?
.....
9. What did Drake make to look it like a body?
.....
10. Did Drake escape?
.....

III. How has Drake got away?



Autorem materiálu a všech jeho částí, není-li uvedeno jinak, je Mgr. Soňa Jarošová

IV. Connect the right parts of the words, write them in English and then write the Czech meaning

				English	Czech
•	F	dan	A low	dangerous	nebezpečný
•		fur	B culty		
•		wra	C cape		
•		pil	D hers		
•		plea	E ner		
•		feat	F gerons		
•		possi	G pped		
•		es	H sive		
•		at	I bility		
•		priso	J niture		
•		diffi	K tack		
•		mas	L sant		

V. Crossword

1.			S					vězeň	
	2.		U						nábytek
	3.		C					zamčený	
		4.	C					kabát	
5.			E					sehnout se	
		6.	S					uniknout	
	7.		S					prach	
		8.	F					boj	
		9.	U					vrhnout se	
	10.		L					polštář	
11.			D					krev	
	12.		A					peří	
	13.		Y					tělo	
	14.		S					případ	

Clue

- I.
1. E Drake was a detective
2. F Johnny attacked Drake.
3. T
4. T
5. F The room has no windows.
6. F The room was lit by an electric bulb.
7. F It wasn't possible – the bed was too low.
8. F Drake had no revolver. Johnny came with a revolver.
9. T
10. F There was only a pillow with Drake's coat wrapped round it and it looked like a body
11. T
12. F There was no blood.

II.

1. Drake fought with the gunmen, gangsters and dangerous gangs.
2. Drake was attected by Johnny two weeks ago.
3. He was locked in a room.
4. There was only a small bed.
5. There were no windows.
6. No, he wasn' t.
7. He fired three times.
8. Yes, it was.
9. He wrapped his coat round a pillow and it looked like a body.
10. Yes, he did.

III.

Drake was hiding behind the door. While Johnny was looking at the „body“ on the bed (Drake´s coat round the pillow). Drake left the room soundlessly.

IV.

- | | | | |
|-----|---|-------------|----------------|
| 2. | J | furniture | nábytek |
| 3. | G | wrapped | zabalený |
| 4. | A | pillow | polštář |
| 5. | L | pleasant | příjemný |
| 6. | D | feathers | peří |
| 7. | I | possibility | možnost |
| 8. | C | escape | uniknout |
| 9. | K | attack | napadnout |
| 10. | E | prisoner | vězeň |
| 11. | B | difficulty | obtíž / nesnáz |
| 12. | H | massive | pevný, masivní |



V.

1. prisoner
2. furniture
3. locked
4. coat
5. hide
6. escape
7. dust
8. fight
9. rush
10. pillow
11. blood
12. feather
13. body
14. case

Citace

- zločinec [cit. 2011-05-01] – dostupný pod licencí Public domain na [www - http://www.clker.com/clipart-10260.html](http://www.clker.com/clipart-10260.html)
- žárovka [cit. 2011-05-01] – dostupný pod licencí Public domain na [www - http://www.clker.com/clipart-8589.html](http://www.clker.com/clipart-8589.html)
- dýmka [cit. 2011-05-01] – dostupný pod licencí Public domain na [www - http://www.clker.com/clipart-2957.html](http://www.clker.com/clipart-2957.html)
- kouř [cit. 2011-05-01] – dostupný pod licencí Public domain na [www - http://www.clker.com/clipart-23347.html](http://www.clker.com/clipart-23347.html)
- polštáře [cit. 2011-05-01] – dostupný pod licencí Public domain na [www - http://www.clker.com/clipart-pillows.html](http://www.clker.com/clipart-pillows.html)
- levé chodidlo [cit. 2011-05-01] – dostupný pod licencí Public domain na [www - http://www.clker.com/clipart-2591.html](http://www.clker.com/clipart-2591.html)
- pravé chodidlo [cit. 2011-05-01] – dostupný pod licencí Public domain na [www - http://www.clker.com/clipart-2595.html](http://www.clker.com/clipart-2595.html)
- PERCLOVÁ, Radka - LÁNSKÁ , Lenka – STIBORKOVÁ, Zuzana – MAŠÍNOVÁ, Dana – HERINKOVÁ, Vlasta. R&R. *Časopis na pomoc výuce angličtiny* – 4. ročník. 1994, č. 6, s. 12.